House Committee rejects Strong Beer bill

March 17, 2010 - The House Federal and State Affairs Committee adopted a subcommittee recommendation to report HB 2537 “adversely”.  The vote – which was either 10-7 or 8-7, depending how you saw it, was discussed only briefly.   

The subcommittee report specifically refers to the difficulty in evaluating the potential impacts of the legislation on related statutes, the need to provide reasonable transition if we are to restructure the industry, need to understand history of our regulatory system and development of three tier structure, and maintain enforcement and regulation of alcoholic beverages.

The Committee has requested that the Legislative Coordinating Council appoint an interim committee to study the issue, along with related liquor licensing issues that are pending in the Legislature.  The bill in the Commerce and Labor Committee was specifically mentioned – that bill (HB 2697) would allow grocery stores to sell liquor, wine and beer.
